Freedom of Information Act 2000
Your request for information has now been considered. The Council holds the information requested.
You asked:

1. In the last financial year 2018/19 how many incidents did your authority record where refuse collectors were assaulted by members of the public while carrying out council duties? Please give a brief description of the circumstances of the incident.

NOTE: By refuse collectors I mean all employees whose main duties are involved in the collection of rubbish (all types) from homes and businesses with your authority.

Leicester City Council does not collect waste from businesses. 

The council has a contract with Biffa Leicester Limited (Biffa) for the kerbside collection of household waste including bulky waste collections and clinical waste collections from householders. As well as those collections, Biffa also operates two household waste recycling sites on our behalf. 

Our provider has done a search of their reporting system for accidents, near miss and hazard reporting. The system does not have a set category for ‘assault’ so instead the search was conducted by searching for words that would indicate incidents of assault of their staff by members of the public. This search concluded that for the financial year 2018/19:
· There were no incidents of physical injury as a result of assault by members of the public.

· There were five reported incidents of significant verbal and threatening behaviour by members of the public.

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to: 

Information Governance and Risk
Leicester City Council

Legal Services
4th Floor City Hall

115 Charles Street

Leicester  
LE1 1FZ
e-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 

